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CTK SCHOOL
NEWSLETTER

DECEMBER, 2014
NEWS FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S OFFICE
Dear Parents and Guardians,

The Advent season is upon us and Christmas will soon be here. Time flies.

In preparation for Advent, classes have participated in Operation Christmas Child, filling 18 boxes for other children.  Beginning Monday, December 1 @ 9:00 a.m. we will be lighting the Advent wreath in the church each Monday during Advent. If you are around, please come join us. If you happen to be looking for a teacher at 8:40 a.m. during Advent and can’t find them, they will likely be in the staff room for staff prayer. We won’t be long. During religion lessons teachers are working with students so they better know the parts of the Mass and can participate appropriately.

Many thanks to all the volunteers who helped us with all the activities during November.  Your help is greatly appreciated. There are so many activities it is difficult to name all the volunteers but you are all deeply valued.

Along with most other Catholic schools we are now collecting used household batteries. There is a box in the office 
under a chair to drop them into. According to the rules we have to keep the box in the office and away from children. Just ask Mrs. Barnert where to put your batteries.

Our first Gala Dinner is coming up on May 7, 2015. It should be an exciting affair and I am sure all will have a good time. 

I look forward to seeing most of you at the Advent Concert and would like to thank you ahead of time for your help.

God bless, Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.

Mrs. S. Enns

Principal

PARENT’S ADVISORY COUNCIL NEWS 

It’s hard to believe that December is already here!  With the Advent Concert (and wine raffle draw date) fast approaching, we are busy trying to wind-down the Wine Raffle Fundraiser.  There are still some books to collect and we are still in need of more bottles of wine.  If you haven’t donated your bottle of wine yet, you can do so by dropping it off at the office with Mrs. Barnert.  Thanks to everyone for their efforts with selling tickets!  And a special thanks to those that went the extra mile and sold more than one book of tickets (some who sold many more)!  We appreciate everyone’s help with this important fundraiser.  The proceeds of the raffle will directly benefit our children, as the Board will invest the funds into the school as outlined in 
CTK’s strategic plan.  Thanks again and good luck everyone!

As the Advent Concert is just around the corner, volunteers will be needed to help with setting up the stage backdrop, assistance with costume alterations and to help serve dainties and drinks after both shows.  As well, volunteers are needed to make desserts and cookies for after the performances.  If you can help, please contact Melanie Morris at mel_underwater@shaw.ca or (204) 995-9355.  

As you are already aware, the CTK Royals Gala Dinner will be holding its first meeting on Wednesday, December 17, 2014 at 7 p.m. in the Grade 8 classroom.  Volunteers will be needed for the following committees:
· Sponsorship (Corporate and local business)

· Prizes (Silent Auction and Live Auction)

· Decorating (Pinnacle Room)

· Audio-Visual (Power Point, Sponsors, Student Bio’s)

· Marketing and Promotion ( Posters and Ticket printing, email blasts, ticket sales at all CTK Events)

· Alumni Contact (60th Anniversary awareness and sponsorship for this year)

Please respond by Friday, December 12th via email (Jayson.dzikowicz@sonepar.ca and/or ksawatzky@mts.net) with your intention and a committee chair and members can be selected prior to the first meeting.  If you would like further clarification, please do not hesitate to contact Jayson or Kathryn.

This month’s Hot Dog Day is on Friday, December 12th and Fun Lunch is on Wednesday, December 17th.  Thanks to the many volunteers who help out!  If not for your time and efforts, the students would not be able to enjoy these days.

The next PAC meeting will be on Wednesday, January 21st @ 7:00pm.  We hope to see you there!

Have a wonderful and restful Christmas break everyone!

Sincerely,

CTK Parent Advisory Council

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Greetings for the CTK Board of Directors!

GREAT NEWS!  We’re making a change to the fundraising structure at CTK.  With the help of our entrepreneurial families, we’re taking a bold step.  We are pleased to announce that in May 2015, we will be hosting our very own Gala Dinner event.  As the 60th anniversary of CTK School approaches, there’s no better time to start this and the plans are already underway!  We’re going to need lots of help from our community to make this event successful, and we’ll be calling on you for help.  Keep an eye out for more information.

If you have any questions or constructive feedback that you’d like to share with the Board of Directors, you’re invited to attend our regular Board meetings which are held on the second Wednesday of each month at 7pm in Lennox Hall.

From all of us on the Board, may the Advent season bring you and your families’ peace, joy, and many blessings!  See you in the playground!

Board of Directors

PARENT’S CORNER   

On average we have 15 students arriving late each day. They are considered late if they enter the school after the teacher on duty enters the building.  Please be on time. It is disruptive to Prayer, O Canada and other students.  The bell rings at 8:48 am.  Students should be in line then. In January, students in grade 6-8 arriving late more than 3 times in a month will be given a detention, students in K-5 arriving late more than 3 times in a month will have to stay in for recess. Students have been notified about this throughout the month of December.

For the safety please remember to bring indoor shoes to the Before School Program.  Students are not allowed to go to the classroom to retrieve indoor shoes as it will leave students unsupervised. Wearing outdoor shoes in the gym is a safety issue for all students and is not allowed. Thank you for your cooperation.

Thank you for your contributions. Our Toonies for Tuition Colour Day raised $299.05 for CCSTA to put towards tuitions for those who need help. Good Work!

We raised $182.42 at the Terry Fox Run. Thank you for your support!
Thank you all so very much for participating in Operation Christmas Child.  Our school filled 18 shoe boxes for girls and boys around the world. That is something to be very excited about! 

It was wonderful to see the excitement grow and grow as the children brought in items for their special someone.  Jesus teaches us to take care of each other, and by preparing a shoe box for someone we do not know, teaches our children that we can take care of others no matter how close or far away they may be. 

Without your help this gift of giving would not have been possible. Thank you all for your contributions! 

 Ms. Battaglia 

Grade 1 Teacher    
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